HIKOI KI TAMAKI

Box 546 . Kaitaia

03 October 2004

To all Iwi Chairpersons

Tai Tokerau

Kia ora koutou katoa

The government's foreshore and seabed bill has passed through two readings in the house, and the select committee process.

Unfortunately, opposition from Maori, the Waitangi Tribunal, the Human Rights Commission, Church groups, the Law Society, and thousands of other groups and individuals, has failed to deter them from their course of action, and it seems the Labour Government, in spite of the rulings of the Court of Appeal, is determined to assume complete ownership over the foreshore and seabed.

Your opposition to government’s plans have been vital in maintaining a strong focus on this issue. Furthermore, your request to Tai Tokerau MP Dover Samuels, not to support this piece of legislation was a clear statement of the position of iwi throughout Tai Tokerau, and I commend you for your courage, and your continued efforts.

I write to advise that we are marching again, and I attach a press statement released yesterday.

I am mindful of the effort that has been given to date. I am mindful also of the need for you to maintain a measure of independence from Maori Party activities, and the conflict you are faced with in respect of government funding.

I would however like to signal very clearly, that this HIKOI is not a Maori Party event. In fact, I have ensured that the Maori Party was not asked to support this venture because I respect also the independence that the Party must maintain in regards to activities like this.

Your support has been a source of strength in the past, and I hope it continues in the future.
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